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Our Purpose 
We will create a caring learning environment that provides students 

with the opportunity to develop the academic and social skills they need 
to achieve their  individual potential. 
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Upcoming Events 
 

Swimming Lessons 
Wed 10 Oct to Fri 19 Oct 
 
P&C Meeting 
Tue 16 Oct 
 
Assembly—Student Council 
Fri 19 Oct 
 
Subway Lunch 
Fri 19 Oct 
Fri 2 Nov 
 
Red Cross Pillow Case  
Incursion  
Year 3&4 
Tues 23 Oct & Wed 24 Oct 
 
Year 6 Camp 
Wed 24 Oct to Fri 26 Oct 
 
Art Show and Book Fair 
Fri 26 Oct 

From the Principal 

 
School Board Position 
We have one vacancy for a parent representative on our school board. If 
you would like to nominate for a two-year term, please contact me by this 
Friday 19 October via email upperswan.ps@education.wa.edu.au. The 
board meets once per term on Monday afternoons from 3:15pm to 
5:00pm.  
The ­Terms of Reference and Code of Conduct for the Upper Swan 
School Board can be found on our website.  
http://www.upperswanps.wa.edu.au/page/55/School-Board- 
 
Class Lists for 2019 
Over the next few weeks weôll start working on class lists for next year 
with the idea of having them ready for you to look at by the last week of 
term. The due date for placement requests has well and truly past. We do 
our best to accommodate your requests, but please be aware it is not 
always possible to do so.  
 

Are You Leaving Upper Swan Primary School? 
When forming classes it is important for us to have accurate numbers. If 
you have children who are currently in kindergarten up to year 5 who 
wonôt be returning next year, please contact us right away.  
Via Email: upperswan.ps@education.wa.edu.au 
Or complete form below and return to the front office. 
 
Thank you to the families who have already been in touch.  
 

Arts Festival / Art Show / Book Fair – Friday, 26
th

 October  
Our bi-annual Arts Festival is being held on Friday of next week from 
5pm. Student art will be displayed and be on sale. There will be  
entertainment, a variety of stalls plus food and drinks will be available. 
The book fair will be set up in the library. This is a joint venture between 
the school and your P & C, it promises to be a terrific evening.  
 
Festival Parking – School Oval  
Our gracious neighbour, Dave, has allowed us to use his driveway to  
access our oval for parking. If you drive down Nolan Avenue you will see 
his driveway off to the right just before you  
get to the railway crossing.  
 
Please drive carefully.  
 

http://www.upperswanps.wa.edu.au/page/55/School-Board-
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Spelling Bee Grand Finals    
Year 1 to Year 6 class finals will be wrapped up in the next few weeks. Year level  
championships will begin on the 29

th
 of November. 

 
School Website 
Significant dates for this term have been added to our website.  
http://www.upperswanps.wa.edu.au/ 
 
Dance Concert  
The date for the Dance Concert had to be changed to Friday, the 30

th
 of November, as Calisthenics 

WA have their own event happening on the 23
rd
. We had no choice other than to move our date to the 

30
th
.  

 
Subway Lunch  
Subway scheduled for November 30 has been changed to the following Friday, 7

th
 December.   

 
Skittles Dress Up Day / Cookie Dough / Raffle  
The Year 6 Graduation Fundraising Committee would like to thank you all for your support.  
Approximately $420 was raised on Skittles Dress Up Day plus around $1400 through cookie dough and a 
few hundred dollars from the faction carnival raffle. This will help our Year 6 students have a terrific night.  
 

Morning Arrival Time 
Families are reminded that children are not to be dropped off at school prior to 8:15. Supervision is  

provided in the undercover area from 8:15 to 8:30. At 8:30 the students are sent to their classrooms to 

prepare for the day that begins at 8:45. The safety, health and well-being of your children may be at risk if 

they are unsupervised before 8:15.   

While the occasion ñdrop offò before 8:15 may be necessary due to unusual circumstances, it should not 
be a regular occurrence. Camp Australia runs before school care on site. If you need to drop your  
children off before 8:15, you need to make alternative arrangements, one of which could be signing your 
children up with Camp Australia.     
 

Afternoon Pick Up Time   
Students being ópicked upô from the Kiss and Ride in the parent car park need to be collected by 3:20. 
School finishes at 2:50pm. It is a reasonable expectation that 30 minutes is more than enough time for 
children to be collected. After this time supervision of your children is not guaranteed and, therefore, their 
safety, health and well-being may be at risk. If your children are here on a regular basis after 3:20pm you 
need to make alternative arrangements that may include signing them up for Camp Australia.  
 

For children who are frequently left at school beyond 3:20 I have the option of informing other  
government agencies. 
 

Camp Australia staff are happy to provide advice on how to sign up and give information about 
government assistance.  
 

Playing in School Grounds After School           
One of the terrific things about our school is the community feel created by seemingly 
small things, one of which is the number of families that gather in the junior playground 
after school. For this to continue in a safe manner, please take note of the following: 
 

Each childôs parent and / or grandparent and / or carer must be there. 
Students without a parent, grandparent or carer must wait at the Kiss and Ride.  
You must always be able to see where your children are. For this to happen you may like to define the 
space they are allowed to play in.  
 
If your children move out of sight, you need to immediately find them.  
The undercover area, classrooms, verandas, vegie patch, chicken coop and sheds are out of bounds. 
The junior grassed area, adventure playground and spider are fine to use as long as you are right there 
supervising.  
 

Thank you for your cooperation.  
 
 
Stephen Green 
Principal 
Stephen.green@education.wa.edu.au  

http://www.upperswanps.wa.edu.au/
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School News 

Arts  Night Invitation   

You are invited to bring 

family and friends to this 

special event that show 

cases visual arts, musical 

and dramatic arts in our 

school. All children from  

K - 7 will have artwork  

displayed Φ 

When : Friday 26 th  October  

5.00 pm - 7.30pm  

The talent quest winners, music students and even Mr Taylor will en-
tertain you. There will be a Book fair in the library (so you can stock up 
on Xmas presents), a pre-loved toy and book stall and a sausage sizzle 
to feed the family.  Each child will have a   masterpiece to sell for $5, 
the proceeds will go towards buying more resources for the art room 
for all the children to use. 
 
Looking forward to seeing you there! 

Free coffee and cake!   

Read on to find out more. 
Help is desperately needed in the art room to arrange our display of awesome art 
work from every child in the school.  
 
I need help on Wednesday morning 24th Oct, Thursday 25th Oct and 26th October, 
if you can spare 10 minutes, 30 minutes, 1 hour or more I would love to see you.  
It is not hard but it is time consuming and I will not be able to display our 
kids work beautifully without your help. 
 
There will be coffee and delicious cake to reward all 
helpers. Please pop in and let me know if you can help, 
THANK YOU! Louise Cepo 

Can you help Mrs Cepo to 
display this and other 
amazing work in the art 

room? 
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Community News   
If you would like to advertise in the school newsletter for a small fee, please email upperswan.ps@educaiton.wa.edu.au 
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This week in Upper Swan Primary School OSHC: 
  
Welcome back – we hope you had a wonderful spring holiday and are ready to finish off the 
final stretch of the year with a bang.   
 

We have heaps of fun activities planned this term for your Camp  
Australia service including Fairy Gardens, Dancing, Designing and building Lego houses, 
Movie making, Basketball, making props for the Drama Club production and lots of outside 
play.   
    

Our timetable for this week will look something like this:   
   

 
  
We look forward to making new friends and learning new things through play and  
social experiences. As always there will also be a quiet time for homework, relaxation and 
reading.  

Ensuring Safety and Preparedness at OSHC  
  

We know that we sit alongside our parents as we are there when they canôt be. Therefore, 
safe care is the most important pillar in what we do every day. To ensure that we are fully  
prepared and equipped to give care to the kids, especially to those who have medically  
diagnosed condition or allergy. We will require our parents to submit fully completed medical 
forms or if you have submitted the forms previously, you will need to have it updated if there 
are changes with your childôs condition or medication. 
   

The following medical forms is required to help our staffs take better care of your child as per 
his/her needs;  

Authorisation for Management Plans to be Followed – This form must be completed by 
the Parent and attached the Medical Management Action Plans provided by their family 
doctor.  
Medical Authorisation Form – it needs to be submitted and signed by the Parent if his/
her child requires medication to be administered while attending the program.  
Medical Management Forms – 1 form should be completed by your Doctor per  
diagnosed medical condition.   

 

Meet the Team  
Weôre here to make OSHC the best experience possible. If you have any questions about the 
program, feel free to drop by, meet the team and see what happens first hand in the  
program.   
 

Program Details  
To find out more about our program, view fees and to register  

visit www.campaustralia.com.au  
  

We look forward to seeing you and your family soon,  
From the Camp Australia Team 

Monday   Tuesday   Wednesday   Thursday   Friday   

Pretend Play: 
Vets 

Fairy Furniture Movie Making Basketball Music and Music 
Games 

http://www.campaustralia.com.au/

